
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWTON ST. CYRES 

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 

 

18th May 2018 

FROM MR AKHURST - HEAD OF SCHOOL 

DEAR PARENTS AND GUARDIANS, 

As the curtain closes on the old school, it has been fantastic to 

hear so many stories from everyone about their time here, as 

headteachers, parents and pupils. Last Sunday we held our 

silent auction and it was great to see so many familiar and 

unfamiliar faces. Reg, the old headmaster was able to tell 

some fascinating stories about what the school used to look 

like and what it was like working here. A huge thank you to 

everyone who came, we have made a great amount of money 

which will contribute towards some new equipment for the 

children. 

Congratulations to all the year 6 children who completed their 

SATS yesterday. They should be very proud of themselves as 

they had a fantastic attitude throughout the week. Breakfast 

was as popular as ever in the mornings, particularly yesterday 

as Sue and Jo cooked them sausage and bacon baps. A big 

thank you to them also. Year 2 have also finished their SATS, 

and Mr. Hookway is very impressed with how well they have 

all done. They worked hard all week and once again should be 

very proud of their efforts. 

Next week the staff will be at the new site, readying the 

classrooms for after half term. They will also be leading 

sessions at the old school for the children attending the extra 

week of school. Hopefully the weather will continue and it will 

be a very enjoyable week.  

This afternoon, we are holding a ceremony to say goodbye to 

the old school. Please feel free to join us from 2.30pm in the 

playground where we will be hosting a final celebration 

assembly. 

Have a wonderful weekend and extended half term break. 
LΩƳ ǾŜǊȅ ƳǳŎƘ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

new school on 4
th
 June.  

 James Akhurst 

 

 

FROM MR JOLLIFFE  
Today marks the end of an era for the school as we say 
goodbye and thank you to the building that has served 
many generations of children at Newton St Cyres. I 
know that many people have very happy memories of 
the school and the place where they started their 
learning journey. But a school is more than a building 
and it is the enthusiasm and commitment of the 
children, families and staff that makes a school a 
success and this will not change when we move to the 
new building on Station Road.  
 
Open afternoon at the school 
On Sunday it was lovely to welcome many former 
pupils and their families to the school and to hear their 
stories and memories of their time here. One former 
ǇǳǇƛƭ ǿǊƻǘŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ōƻƻƪΣ ά¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƎŀǾŜ ƳŜ 
ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƛƴ ƭƛŦŜΦέ wŜƎ aŜŀǊǎΣ ǿƘƻ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ 
IŜŀŘƳŀǎǘŜǊ ƘŜǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ мфрт ǘƻ мфумΣ ǿǊƻǘŜΣ άL ǎǇŜƴǘ 
24 years of delight and sheer happiness in this school 
and I still savour the meƳƻǊƛŜǎΦέ {ƻƳŜ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ 
photographs of the school will be forming a display in 
the new school to create a link to the history of the 
school. Brian Vickery wrote about there only being two 
classrooms and Reception was an open veranda and 
ǘƘŜ ōƻȅǎΩ ǘƻƛƭŜǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ and the front of the school and 
ǘƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎΩ ǘƻƛƭŜǘǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎ 
to add to the book, please do email them to the school 
office. 
 



 

 

 

CALENDAR DATES 

Friday 18th May ς Old School - CLOSING CEREMONY 2.30pm ς Parents welcome 
Monday 21st -25th May ς School closed ς child care on the old site available if you have booked. 
Monday 4th June ς New School Opening Day for children 
6th - 8th June - Year 4: two nights at New Barn field centre near Dorchester  
Friday 8th June ς Year 3 Art Project Thorverton Memorial Hall 
Monday 11th June ς Phonics Screening Week ς Year 1 
12th - 15th June - Year 6: three nights at Grenville House in Brixham  
Friday 22nd June ς New school opening ceremony 11.00am For local councillors and members of the 
construction team and others will be invited to join us to celebrate the opening of the new school. 
Monday 9th July ς Sports Day (Reserve date 10th July) 
Monday 16th July ς KS2 School Production (Dress Rehearsal) 
Tuesday 17th & Wednesday 18th July - KS2 School Production 6-8pm Parents/Family welcome 
Wednesday 18th July Reception/Newton Nippers Celebration Assembly 2.30-3.20pm Parents Welcome 
Thursday 19th ς 20th July Class 3 Sleepover ς Marble Reward 
Monday 23rd July Whole School END OF YEAR TRIP 
Wednesday 25th July ς Celebration Assembly ς Reception ς year 5 2.30-3.20pm 
Thursday 26th July ς End of Summer Term & Year 6 Leavers Assembly 2.00-3.20pm 
Tuesday 4th September ς Start of Autumn Term 
 
TERM DATES - http://www.exevalleyfederation.co.uk/term -dates.ashx 
             Summer term 2018 

Monday 16th April to Friday 25th May [SATS 14th to 17th May] 
Monday 4th June to Thursday 26th July  
Autumn term 2018 
Monday 3rd September to Friday 19th October [Staff Development Day 3rd September] 
Monday 29th October to Wednesday 19th December [Staff Development Days 29th October 
 & 30th November]  
Spring term 2019 
Monday 7th January to Friday 15th February [Staff Development Day 7th January] 
Monday 25th February to Friday 5th April [Staff Development Day 25th February]  
Summer term 2019 
Tuesday 23rd April to Friday 24th May [SATS 13th to 16th May] 
Monday 3rd June to Thursday 25th July 

CLICK ON THE LINK- DATES FOR THIS ACADEMIC YEAR 2017/2018 - Newton St Cyres Primary School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLUBS    

Monday Homework Mrs. Wilkinson 3.20-4.30pm All year groups 

Monday Multi Sports  Mr Hookway 3.20-4.30pm KS1 (Yrs. R-2) 

Tuesday Drama Miss Scott-Hake 3.20-4.30pm KS2 (Yrs. 3-6) 

Tuesday Football Mr James & Mr Hamidullah 3.20-5.00pm KS2 (Yrs. 3-6) 

Wednesday Revision Y6 Mrs Theedom or Mrs Wilkinson 12.45-1.15pm Year 6 

Thursday Dance Mrs Tempest 12.45-1.15pm KS1 (Yrs. R-2) 

Thursday Cricket/Rounders Mrs Theedom  3.20-4.30pm KS2 (Yrs. 3-6) 

Friday Recorder Mrs. Dunn 12.50-1.15 Years 2 and 3 

 

http://www.exevalleyfederation.co.uk/term-dates.ashx
http://www.newton-st-cyres.devon.sch.uk/content/newton-st-cyres/news/dates-for-this-academic-year-20172018.ashx


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Visit to the new school 
 

On Wednesday we visited the new school and did 
a walk-through of the school day with the 
children. Each child should have brought a plan 
home showing where they will come in, in the 
morning and where their classroom is, but there 
will be plenty of people on hand to make sure 
that everyone goes to the right place on Monday 
4th June. Everyone was very excited about the 
new building and seeing all the space, both inside 
and outside. We look forward to welcoming the                                

children to their new school on Monday 4th June. 
 

  
 
 
 

 
Parent Parking at Station Road 
When the new school opens on the 4th June, we hope that many children will use the walking 
bus from the centre of the village to come to school. However, if you need to bring your child 
into the school then there will be some parking inside the school gates [these will be open 
during the day and locked at night]. At the far end of the car park there will be space to drop 
children off and leave them to come into school on their own. Parents who do come to collect 
children from school at the end of the day will be able to wait in the small playground, which is 
to the left of the building and children will leave from their classrooms straight onto this area. 
 

                  BIRTHDAYS 

²ƛǎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ ŀ ǘǊŜƳŜƴŘƻǳǎ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅΧHAPPY BIRTHDAY!       

    Jacob, Thea, Oscar, Osian, Max and Hamarnie 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https://vignette.wikia.nocookie.net/clubpenguin/images/5/58/Bunch_of_Balloons.png/revision/latest?cb%3D20131023115752&imgrefurl=http://clubpenguin.wikia.com/wiki/File:Bunch_of_Balloons.png&docid=SPNJ3Gsu3Bi3GM&tbnid=m4vM6qy3bHqWrM:&vet=10ahUKEwjOyOfcmY_aAhVlJcAKHRDiAPwQMwiEAig0MDQ..i&w=945&h=1213&safe=strict&bih=908&biw=1280&q=balloons&ved=0ahUKEwjOyOfcmY_aAhVlJcAKHRDiAPwQMwiEAig0MDQ&iact=mrc&uact=8


 

 

Year 3 Arts Project 
Whilst Year 4 are away on their residential visit, Year 3 will be taking part in a creative arts day 
at Thorverton Memorial Hall. This will take place on Friday 8th June and will be led by Cara 
Roxanne, who is a local artist. The children ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ Ƴŀǎƪǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ ΨIŜǊƻŜǎ 
ŀƴŘ ±ƛƭƭŀƛƴǎΩ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƛƳŜΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘ ǘƻ 
Thorverton to keep the costs of the day to a minimum so please do let us know if you can help. 
A letter will be coming home soon [emailed to Newton St Cyres parents] with more 
information.  
 
 
 

 

 

 

Silent Auction 

 
 

to everyone who contributed cakes for the silent auction on Sunday 
 

We had an amazing array of fabulous cakes which raised an incredible 
 

 £228.56p 
 

 

Keep in touch 
 

Follow us on Facebook at: Newton St Cyres FANS  
to keep up to date on forth coming events, news and information 

 

 



 

 

Open Farm Sunday 
 

FANS will be running a cake stall at Quickes on  
10th June 2018 

 
If you are able to contribute some time during the course of 

the day to man the stall please speak to Christy Thurlow 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

COPPER TRAIL 2O18 

The children had a fantastic time doing the copper trail yesterday. They used 

the coins to make the longest trail possible. It stretched from the edge of the 

school all the way to the Starlight Room.  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWTON NIPPERS REPORT   

 

Dear parents, 

 

Our last week at this Preschool site has been a 

busy one.  Amongst other activities, the children 

have enjoyed making Pirate Pizzas.  There was 

lots of conversation about what toppings they 

liked on their own pizzas and some good cutting 

skills.    

 

We have also had fun trying to stop the tide 

coming  

in in the sand tray.  We had to think of ways to  

build a dam to protect the beach.  The children have 

also been measuring, emptying and filling containers  

in the water tray ς full, half full and empty. 

 

Today we have talked about the royal wedding, looked at pictures of the bride 

and groom and shared what we know about the royal family and weddings in 

general.  The children have been busy with wedding art and craft  activities and 

also decorated a cake to take home for their tea. 

 

Next half-ǘŜǊƳΣ ƻǳǊ ǘƻǇƛŎ ƛǎ ά5ƛƴƻǎŀǳǊǎέ ǎƻ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƙŀǎ ŀny books they might 

like to share please do bring them in.  I expect there are some real  dinosaur 

experts at our Preschool! 

 

For next half-term,  we are joining Class 1 each morning for registration and will 

then move into the Studio for the rest of the morning.  At the moment, the plan is 

to re-join Class 1 in the afternoons.  But we will update you should this change.  If 

you should have any queries please do speak to a member of staff. 

 

We wish you all have a good holiday and look forward to seeing you all at the new 

school. 

 
Jacky, Shelley, Nicci and Carrie-Ann.      



 

 

_______________________________________________________________ 

Now that the weather is getting warmer please remember to bring 

lots of water to drink, sun hats and sun screen  

School Sun Hats are available from the office

      

 

 

    Price £3.50 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YOUTH CHORUS AUDITIONS- ALADDIN 

EXETER CORN EXCHANGE   are now 
accepting applications for auditions for the 
ALADDIN youth chorus. If you know any 
young people, under19 years old, who 
would like to audition to be a part of 
ALADDIN, please direct them to: 
http://www.exeterpanto.co.uk/taking-
part/ by 21 May 2018.   

 
 
 
 

SALE 

Reversible school coats 

NOW £7.50 

Please call into the school 

office. 

http://www.exeterpanto.co.uk/taking-part/
http://www.exeterpanto.co.uk/taking-part/


 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Saints Southwest will be running their popular  Soccer Schools & Multi -
Sport Camps* during May Half Term with prices from JUST £7.50** for a full course,  10am-3pm in Paignton**, 
Dawlish, Lapford*, Ottery St Mary**, Plymouth**, Crediton, Langport**, Exeter** , Dartmouth, Chulmleigh*, 
Taunton, Newton Abbot** & Okehampton. Ages 7-12 can attend  10am-3pm. Ages 4-6 can attend  1.30pm-
3pm.  

To BOOK please visit www.saintssouthwest.co.uk  or call 01803 206350.  
 
Saints Southwest Soccer Schools offer exceptional value for money, and the opportunity for young players to 
improve their skills through a structured and enjoyable coaching programme devised and delivered by 
experienced and FA qualified coaches. The Soccer Schools are action packed days which allows children to 
learn new skills and improve match play whilst having fun.  

 
Additional information  
THE GAME PLAN 

¶ Warm welcome and registration  

¶ Introduction to the days skills/learning focus  

¶ Warm-up and reaction  games 

¶ Coaching sessions aimed to improve players four cornerstones of Football; Technical, 
Physical, Social and Psychological. 

¶ Fun games, challenges and competitions 

¶ Working through a structured Saints Southwest Holiday Course syllabus 

¶ Small sided games/tournaments 

¶ Educational debrief  

¶ Presentation awarding Star Players and handing out certificates and gifts  

How to Book?  
Please click HERE or call 01803 206350 to book your child onto a holiday soccer school. 

 

Catering position ς Sandford Primary School 

Devon Norse have a fabulous opportunity available for an experienced caterer to join 

one of the fastest growing facilities management companies in the South West.  

The role will involve being a Kitchen Manager for two days and a Catering Assistant 

for 3 days. In September, the role will change to a Kitchen Manager for 5 days.   

Full training will be provided and an enhanced DBS will be applied for. 

22 hrs per week, term time only (38 weeks a year) 

£645 monthly salary increasing to £789 in September (paid every month) 

For more information please contact Dawn Wood on 07867 650415 or 01392 351160 

 

 

http://www.saintssouthwest.co.uk/
http://www.saintssouthwest.co.uk/all-courses/

